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IMPORTANT DATES

May 2-6: RISE & UtahAspire+ Testing (3-9)

May 2-6: BOGO Book Fair

May 11: 9th Chinese AP Test

May 11: MS field trip – Hale Center Theater

May 11: Board Meeting 7pm

May 13: MS field trip – Lagoon & Momentum 

Climbing Gym

May 20: FEC Volunteer Appreciation 

Breakfast 8am

May 20: 4th grade presentation

May 25: Last day of Kindergarten (regular 

school schedule)

May 26: Last day of school 1st-9th (10:15am 

dismissal)



Announcements
RISE (3rd-8th) & UtahAspire+ (9th) Testing – May 2-20
Our state-mandated end of year (EOY) standardized assessments RISE and 
UtahAspire+ start next week. All 3rd-8th graders will participate in the RISE 
assessments and 9th graders will take the UtahAspire+ assessment. 3rd-8th grade 
RISE assessments measure student mastery of grade level standards in Language 
Arts, Math, Science and Writing (5th & 8th only). I have included our Renaissance 
school testing schedule below, as well as information about which grade levels test in 
each subject area for both RISE and UtahAspire+. As much as possible, please 
refrain from keeping your student home from school on the dates listed below when 
they are scheduled to take an assessment.

RISE Assessments (3rd-8th – not time-restricted)
3rd-8th Language Arts & Math (approx. 90-120 minutes duration)
4th-8th Science (approx. 90-120 minutes duration)
5th & 8th Writing (approx. 60-90 minutes duration)
*3rd-8th graders will receive a proficiency score from 1-4 on each subject assessed 
(1=Below Proficient, 2=Approaching Proficiency, 3=Proficient, 4=Highly Proficient)

UtahAspire+ (9th only – time-restricted)
9th Reading (75 minutes)
9th English (45 minutes)
9th Math (75 minutes)
9th Science (60 minutes)
*9th grade students will receive a proficiency score on each test taken, as well as a 
predictive ACT score based on overall performance.

RISE OPT-OUT
All students are encouraged to participate in EOY testing to demonstrate their 
achievement and mastery of grade level standards in the subjects assessed. Student 
achievement data provides important and useful information about student learning, 
growth and achievement for our teachers and school. If you do not want your child 
to participate in EOY assessments, please complete the 2021-2022 Parental 
Exclusion form below and return it to Stephanie Avery at savery@renacademy.org
as soon as possible. Feel free to reach out with any questions.

2021-2022 Parent Exclusion Opt-Out Form 

mailto:savery@renacademy.org
https://schools.utah.gov/file/0e6e5df4-c03e-495d-be15-318729aa30b3


RISE & UtahAspire+ Testing Schedule - May 2-20 (3rd-9th only)

Week 1 – May 2-6

Monday, May 2 Weds, May 4

8:00-10:00 – 9th Reading 8:00-10:00 – 9th English

Week 2 – May 9-13

Mon, May 9 Tues, May 10 Weds, May 11 Thurs, May 12 Fri, May 13

8:00-10:00 8th

Language 
Arts

8:00-10:00 –
8th Writing

8:00 – 9th Chinese AP 
Test

4th DLI Science 4th Bohlman
Science

8:00-10:00 –
9th Math

8:00-10:00 –
9th Science

5th Writing 5th Waldron Science 4th Bevan 
Science

10:15-12:30 –
7th Language 
Arts

6th Language Arts 5th DLI Snakes 
Science

5th Baker 
Science

6th Language Arts 
(cont)

5th DI Bears 
Science

Week 3 – May 16-20

Mon, May 16 Tues, May 17 Weds, May 18 Thurs, May 19

3rd Math 4th Bevan Language 
Arts

3rd Language Arts 4th Bevan Math

4th DLI Language 
Arts

4th Bohlman Language 
Arts

4th DLI Math 4th Bohlman Math

6th Science 5th Language Arts 6th Math 5th Math

8:00-10:00 8th Math 6th Science (cont) 6th Math

10:15-12:30 7th Math 8:00-10:00 8th Science

10:15-12:30 7th

Science



Announcements
2021-2022 LAST DAY OF SCHOOL

Kindergarten – Wednesday, May 25
All kindergarten students will finish school on Wednesday, May 25th. This final day of school 
will be a regular school day schedule for kindergarten.

1st-9th – Thursday, May 26th – Dismissal at 10:15am (minimal day)
All 1st-9th grade students will finish the school year on Thursday, May 26th. We will have a 
minimal school day schedule, all students will be dismissed at 10:15 am. Please make 
arrangements to collect your children from school at 10:15 am on this day. Thank you!

FREE DRESS LAST WEEK OF SCHOOL

2022-2023 School Schedule
Our school schedule will change slightly next year for the 2022-2023 school year. Our Friday 
schedule will extend back to a 12:15 dismissal for all students.

We are also making a slight change to our kindergarten Friday schedule next year to allow 
a more efficient use of time on campus and provide the opportunity for some new and 
exciting learning opportunities for students. More specific information about the new 
kindergarten schedule and reasons behind the change will be sent to all kindergarten families 
in their AM/PM session confirmation communications that will be sent out next week.

Kindergarten
Monday-Thursday
AM 8:00-11:00 or PM 12:00-3:00 pm
Friday
8:00-12:15 pm (NEW in 2022-2023 - AM/PM alternate week Friday schedule)

Grades 1st-9th
Monday-Thursday 8:00-3:00 pm
Friday 8:00-12:15 pm

YEARBOOK
If you would like to order a yearbook for this school year, please follow these instructions: 
1. Go to treering.com/validate
2. Enter your school's passcode: 1016184337283943

Regular price: $24,41 
Deadline: May 9
*You may still order after that date but your yearbook will have to be shipped to your house.

http://treering.com/validate


Announcements
FEC INFORMATION

BOGO Book Fair – May 2-6 (Library)
Our ‘buy one get one’ last book fair of the school year is next week, May 2-6 in the library. 
All K-6 students will have the opportunity to visit the Book Fair during their Library/Typing 
special. The Book Fair will also be open after school. Parents and families are welcome to 
visit the book fair from 11:30-2:15 pm or after school.

Book Fair Open Hours
Monday-Thursday 8-4 pm
Friday 8-12:30 pm

RA CARPOOL REMINDERS
This information is specifically for carpool numbers over 350 that use the ‘red zone’ for 
pickup.
We have noticed some confusion around the rules for waiting in line at dismissal, and 
wanted to clarify. Our main priority is of course the safety of our students and drivers. 
Dismissal is moving faster and is more efficient each day. Please do your part to ensure it 
continues to run smoothly and safely and is fair for all.

BEFORE 3PM
Wait in the main line unless invited forward by a faculty member.
Our biggest problem has been cars cutting the line and pulling into the ‘red zone’ to wait 
before 3pm. Our ‘red zone’ only fits about 10 cars. If everyone feels they can pull through 
to park and wait, it gets overfilled and blocks both red AND blue cars from being able to 
move forward after the bell rings.
It is also difficult for staff to enter driveline numbers in that area as the internet is spotty.
Please only pull through once your number has been entered and a faculty member has 
ushered you through. Otherwise, remain waiting in the main line.

AFTER 3PM
Continue to wait in the main line until you reach the entrance of the school.
You may pull forward in the left lane and into the ‘red zone’ ONCE YOU GET TO THE 
CIRCLE at the entrance of the school. This is a safe space to create two lanes of entry. 
Please DO NOT pull out of the main line until you reach this area. The t-junction is NOT a 
safe place to have three lanes of traffic.

We continue to monitor and make adjustments to our procedure as needed, and appreciate 
the courtesy shown to those that assist in directing traffic each day. Thank you!









Reading Corner

The pandemic has taken a toll on academics. Many students are
behind in their reading skills. Helping students with their reading
over the summer will be very beneficial to them. Have your
students read for 20 minutes a day. Have them read out loud to
parents or older siblings at least twice a week to make sure they
are reading grade appropriate books and that they are getting at
least 90% of the reading correct. Also, reading to your
students can be a fun and enriching activity for your family. Check
out your local library. It is air conditioned on a hot summer day.
The librarian can be a great resource for finding the right level of
books for your student. We hope you have a wonderful summer.



School Contact Information
Mark Ursic Executive Director
mursic@renacademy.org

Stephanie Avery Dean of 
Students and Families
savery@renacademy.org

Lichelle Watne Dean of 
Instruction
lwatne@renacademy.org

Madison Hoffman SPED Director 
mhoffman@renacademy.org

Anna Felton LETR/Literacy 
Specialist & 504 Coordinator
afelton@renacademy.org

Angela Cobiella World Language 
Coordinator
acobiella@renacademy.org

Patti Davis Business Manager
pdavis@renacademy.org

FEC Presidency

Nanette Jones FEC President

Brittany Taylor VP of Committees

Mica Hauley VP of Fundraising
Jenny Buck VP of Classrooms

Melissa Despain Treasurer
Brooklyn Watson Secretary
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